HEARTLAND ELEMENTARY
SITE BASED DECISION MAKING 
COUNCIL MEETING

JUNE 12, 2012
OPERATING BUSINESS
Call to Order
Our meeting was called to order by Mrs. Emily Campbell at 12:05 PM.   Those present were Emily Campbell, Mary Borders, Jena Hornback, Deana Reed and Susan Frodge.
Agenda

After the Council reviewed the Agenda, Deana Reed made a motion to approve the agenda as written with a second received by Mary Borders.
May Minutes

Minutes were reviewed from the May  8, 2012 meeting.  After reviewing the minutes, a motion was made by Mary Borders and seconded by Deana Reed to accept the minutes as revised.  Consensus was reached by the Council. 
Public Comment
Lisa Biddle was in attendance to observe the meeting for her studies.
Good News Report

Mrs. Campbell reported that summer enrichment has gone very well.  Field trips were done weekly along with crafts.  An average of 17 students per day.  Students seem to really be enjoying it. 
Mrs. Campbell also welcomed to Susan Frodge to the Site Base Council to represent parent minority.

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT

Testing Data
Mrs. Campbell passed out to the Council testing results. The Council discussed this data.
PLANNING

Master Schedule:  Mrs. Campbell presented to the Council the master schedule for the 2012-13 school year for approval.  After review, Jena Hornback made a motion to accept it as written.  Deana Reed seconded this motion.
Related Arts Rotation:  Mrs. Campbell shared the proposed rotation with the Council.
Site Base Training Times:  Mrs. Campbel shared with the Council the training times for Council members.  Those dates and times are August 28, 2012, 4 to 7 pm at Central Office and September 27, 2012,  4 to 7 pm also at Central Office.

BUDGET REPORT

Per Pupil Allocation/Local Budget
The per pupil budget was reviewed by the Council and Jena Hornback made a motion to accept the per pupil budget and a second was received by Deana Reed.  
The local budgets for April and May were also reviewed and a motion was made by Jena Hornback and a second from Mary Borders for the April budget and for the May budget,  Mary Borders made a motion to approve this with a second being received by Jena Hornback.  Consensus was reached by the Council on both budgets.

NEW BUSINESS
Accident Report

The Council reviewed the accident report with no action taken after some discussion.
Student Handbook
Mrs. Campbell shared with the Council the student handbook for review.  After revisions were made, Deana Reed made a motion to accept the handbook as revised with a second being received by Jena Hornback.  Consensus was reached by the Council.
Student Supply List

Mrs. Campbell shared with the Council a survey that was taken at the end of the school year about parents paying a fee for student school supplies.  The majority of the surveys turned back in were in favor of this fee.  The Council discussed this and the following motion was made by Deana Reed:  Kindergarten to pay $15 for their supplies and first through fifth grades would pay $20 which would include the student agenda.  Mary Borders seconded this motion and consensus was reached by the Council.

OLD BUSINESS

Wellness Policy

The policy was discussed that this meeting since it was tabled at May’s meeting.  After revisions were made, a motion was made by Jena Hornback to accept the policy as revised and Mary Borders seconded this motion.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

The Council went in to executive session at 2:20 pm to discuss personnel.  After the Council came out at 2:25 pm, Jena Hornback made the following motion:
The Council would like to recommend to Superintendant, Nannette Johnston to hire Stephanie Hood to the FMD position at Heartland Elementary.  Deana Reed seconded this motion.  Consensus was reached by the Council.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mrs. Campbell made the following announcements:

A. GRECC volunteer from the District  will hold a 3 day PD focusing on Math July 23-25
AGENDA

The next meeting will be held July 30, 2012 at 3:30 pm.
With no further items on the agenda, Mary Borders made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second by Jena Hornback.  The meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm with consensus reached by the Council.
Respectfully submitted,
Sue Boggs, Office Manager

Heartland Elementary
